
MINUTES OF THE BOPA OF THE VILLAGE OF EAST 

SPARTA, COUNTY OF STARK AND STATE OF OHIO HELD 

AT THE NEUMAN FACILITY October 10th 2023. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.  

 

Roll call was taken with the following members present; Mike Balash, 

Michelle Parker, Todd Hoover, Clerk Doug Neading. Visitors; Don 

Feller and Tom Bunyan. 

 

Motion to approve minutes from September 12th 2023 meeting by 

Parker. Seconded by Hoover. Roll call 3 yes, 0 no. Motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve financial reports by Hoover. Seconded by Parker. 

Roll call 3 yes, 0 no. Motion carried. 

 

No change in 2024 water rates at this time. 

 

Tom provided estimates for iron and manganese equipment. It was 

determined to be best to continue to use Canton City Utilities for testing 

effective 12/1/23.  

 

Balash review contract proposal from Stark Environmental. Provided 

testing cost from Canton City Water. Feller will adjust contract to reflect 

a multi-year agreement. 

 

Tom completed draw down testing and hydrant flushing. Discussed 

meter replacement at residential property that siding contractor removed 

and discarded part of the reading unit. Property owner will be bill for 

cost of unit plus $25.00 for installation.  

 

Feller reported annual sampling has been completed for this year. 2022 

report for ODNR has been submitted. Chlorine levels have stabilized 

after hydrant flushing.  

 



Motion by Balash to adjourn. Seconded by Parker. Roll call 3 yes, 0 no. 

Motion carried.  

 

Meeting adjourned 8:20pm. 

  

______________________   __________________________  

   President, Mike Balash                              Clerk, Doug Neading 

  


